
Report of the Akaroa/Wairewa Community Board to the Council meeting of 20 July 2006 

7. CORRESPONDENCE (Cont’d) 
 
 D L HUNTER AND K L PEDEN – ROAD NAME – UPPER CHURCH ROAD 
 
 Mr Hunter and Ms Peden had written to the Board requesting that it support their request along with 

other residents of Upper Church Road, Little River for the road to continue to be officially known as 
“Upper Church Road” and not “Little River Cemetery Road” as had been implemented without due 
process. 

 
 The Administration Manager reported that Mr Bob Pritchard, Council’s Subdivision Officer, had 

investigated this matter and discovered that the road name had been changed to Little River Cemetery 
Road in 2001, however this had been done without consultation with residents and without following 
the statutory process laid down in the Local Government Act.  Mr Pritchard had recommended the 
action the Board would need to take to resolve the confusion concerning the correct name for this 
road. 

 
 Mr Hunter and Ms Peden were in attendance at the meeting and tabled confirmation that all property 

owners on this road had been canvassed regarding the road name and had agreed that it should 
remain as “Upper Church Road”. 

 
 The Board resolved that staff be asked to initiate the statutory process to confirm the name of “Upper 

Church Road” in Little River, including informing Land Information New Zealand of the correct name 
and that a new nameplate should be erected on the road. 

 
 


